
 Question on Notice 
No. 2320 

Asked on 1 December 2016 
 
 
MR STEVENS ASKED THE MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND THE 
COMMONWEALTH GAMES (HON S HINCHLIFFE) ―  
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise what the total increase in salaries for all senior 
executives employed by GOLDOC are proposed for 2016-2017 and 2017-2018 
and which original budgetary line item has the amount been transferred from? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
All Gold Coast 2018 Commonwealth Games Corporation (GOLDOC) 
employees, including executives, will receive a 2.5 per cent increase to salaries 
in 2016-17. This is aligned to the State Wages Policy. This increase is included 
within the existing GOLDOC workforce labour budget and no additional funding 
is required. As yet, for 2017-18 arrangements have not been confirmed. 
 
The Chief Executive Officer is remunerated in line with Government CEO and 
Director-General remuneration standards.  
 
 


